
Call of the Sea – Ensenada to La Paz MX Part 2 

While making the call to the Coast Guard, Bobby heard I needed our Latitude and Longitude.  He went to the Police 

station across the street.   They did not speak English, but said uno momento.   A few minutes later an Angel appeared. 

The angels name was Isabel.  Isabel is married to an American and spoke perfect English and Spanish.    She came to help 

so nothing would be lost in the translation now.   Isabel had a similar issue with a family member years ago and provided 

excellent advice. 

While in Ensenada, we had received our FM 3 visa and as a result a card that entitled us to free medical similar to 

Medicare in the US called “Seguro Popular”.  (Mexican Insurance)  When I pulled the Seguro Popular card out, the doctor 

came up with a new plan.  Take a van from the hospital to Vizcaino where they had an ambulance.  Shift to the 

ambulance and take it to Santa Rosalia.   Spend the night there in the hospital and take another ambulance to the 

trauma center in La Paz.  Our only cost was to be payment for the gas needed to get the van to the first stop.   The best 

part of the plan was that Pat would be at the hospital the next evening.  Nothing else we could do would make that 

happen that fast.   Time is critical with a break.  The sooner connected, the 

better the healing process. 

Soooo, Pat, Petra, and doctor Villasenor got into the van and were seen off 

by the other doctor, the nurse, the chief of police, Isabel, Bobby and I.  

Isabel had brought a blanket and pillow and told pat she would need it.  

(She did)  She also gave us her cell phone number, her home phone 

number, her email, and her mother’s phone number, in case she was not 

able to take the call.  

Mean while Bobby and I got on Sunnyside and headed for La Paz.   Since 

we wanted to get there as fast as possible and the wind was kicking up to 22+ knots, we put a double reef in as we 

departed the bay primarily for stability while motoring.   In actuality we motor sailed 

at over eight knots all night.  

While we had a very good feeling about the plan, it is hard not to imagine something 

going wrong.  We had no phone only HF radio.   So at about the time we believed 

they would get to Santa Rosalia, I broke into a ham net and asked for a phone patch.   

The net coordinator Bill Mekeel (K6LX )of Santa Barbara, CA turned over the net and 

set up a phone patch for us on another frequency.   They had made it.   The next 

morning we received a relay from Warren Carroll of Sparks, NV (KE7NCO) found out 

all was OK and on track.   Finally via the Chubasco net on October 25th I believe Art 

Foy (AE6GP) volunteered to do a phone patch.  Communications was a bit marginal so I hope I have that name correct.  

We determined the wives were in La Paz at the hospital emergency room from that phone patch. 

The next day Fred Moore (W3ZU) on the Maritime net volunteered to do a phone patch from Inverness, FL.  As we 

commenced Roy Gallagher (KR6RG) jumped in and said I have a very good copy on AD7XL, The call is also local for me, so 

I would be happy to do the patch.   This patch was perfect signal conditions and we found Pat and Petra in a hotel room 

near by the hospital.  The hospital had ordered the parts for surgery and she was on hold.. 

Bobby and I sailed into Costa Baja on Wednesday at 0729, exactly one week after departing Ensenada.  (less one minute) 



Pat had an appointment with the surgeon for Thursday morning to discuss 

the surgery.  As Doctor Fenech spoke Spanish, we contracted Jorge Avena 

from the Columbia School in La Paz and were ready for the meeting. 

The good news: Yes!  The surgery would be free including hospital costs and 

they had received the plate and screws to do the surgery.   Bad news, 

schedule was full for the next few weeks.   Not having the surgery quickly 

would allow the bones to calcify and probably never heal properly. 

The doctor suggested if we did not want to wait, we could contract a private doctor and hospital to do the surgery.  In 

fact, he could also be available after working hours to complete the surgery in this hospital.   Somewhat irritated I asked 

him in what little Spanish I know, “OK how much for tonight?”   He quickly responded with 32,000 pesos.  The 

breakdown was 25,000 for him and his staff and 7,000 for hospital cost.   We could pay the hospital via credit card, but 

he needed the money wired into his account. (Another new experience)   Since we knew our US insurance would 

reimburse part of the cost we moved forward.    

Now I get it, medical care is free in Mexico for seniors, unless you want it when you need it.  Because it is free the line 

are long or you pay outside the free insurance system.  All the doctors have two jobs.  They work for the state for 

minimal for 50 hours a week and then after hours they sell tier services to those that need care now. 

Don’t miss the final part three next week. 

To see more of the adventures of Pat and Terry on s/v Sunnyside, many pictures and a link to my new book on Amazon, 

check out our web site at: http://sunnyside-adventure.webs.com 

 

http://sunnyside-adventure.webs.com/

